

## Dear **UA Student**:

The University of Alabama is pleased to announce a one-year renewal of the student injury and sickness insurance plan underwritten by UnitedHealthcare Insurance Company and administered by UnitedHealthcare StudentResources (UHCSR) beginning in August 2013. This voluntary student health plan provides a \$500,000 maximum benefit per insured person per policy year. The annual student premium is \$1,200. Additional premium required for eligible dependents. In addition, this insurance plan will only require a six month waiting period for pre-existing medical conditions for August 2013-July 2014, if you were not previously insured by this plan or by another health plan for six continuous months prior to August 2013. To be eligible for enrollment in this plan, UA undergraduates must be enrolled in at least six credit hours per semester on campus and UA graduate students must be enrolled in at least three credit hours on campus.

**UA domestic undergraduate and graduate students** should visit UHCSR's webpage at <a href="www.uhcsr.com">www.uhcsr.com</a>. Then select "Find My School's Plan" and key "The University of Alabama" to see a list of Alabama colleges. Next select "Tuscaloosa" to read a copy of the coverage available for UA. Enrollment for this student plan will be from the date of this letter through the end of August 2013.

**UA** graduate students with assistantships and fellowships that include subsidized single benefits from the University should not enroll at the UnitedHealthcare **Student**Resources webpage, because you will receive separate enrollment instructions from your supervising university department in July or early August 2013.

**UA international students** should not enroll at the UnitedHealthcare **Student**Resources webpage either, because The University of Alabama will handle your enrollment for student insurance and/or verification of proof of health insurance.

Please visit The University of Alabama's Student Health Center webpage before August 2013 at <a href="http://cchs.ua.edu/shc/about-shc/forms/">http://cchs.ua.edu/shc/about-shc/forms/</a> for more information.

We look forward to seeing you at The University of Alabama this fall, and we wish you a healthy and successful year.

Sincerely,

Joe Benson